Federation of
South Toronto

RESIDENTS’
ASSOCIATIONS

16February, 2024

Toronto City Council Members
City Hall,

100 Queen St. W.

Toronto, ON M5H 2N2
clerk@toronto.ca

Dear Toronto City Council Members:

Subject: OEB Decision to Terminate the Enbridge Gas Connection Subsidy.

The Federation of South Toronto Residents’ Associations (FOSTRA) is a federation that
represents twenty-six residents’ associations (RAs) in the five downtown Toronto wards,
Wards 4, 9, 10, 11 and 13, encompassing hundreds of thousands of Toronto’s residents.

Ontario Energy Board Mission Statement

“To deliver public value through prudent regulation and_independent adjudicative
decision-making which contributes to Ontario’s economic, social and environmental
development.”

FOSTRA supports the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) decision on December 21, 2023, to eliminate
the Enbridge subsidy for new connections to the gas system and endorses the January 18,
2023, letter to the Ontario Minister of Energy signed by Environmental Defense and fourteen
other groups. We will inform the Honourable Todd A. Smith, Minister of Energy, with a copy of
this letter.

We strongly urge the Council to endorse the OEB decision and to make the Council’s views
known to Minister Smith (per Motion MM14.14 by Dianne Saxe/Alejandra Bravo).

FOSTRA emphasizes that our future will be shaped by decisions that are made today. Our
Advisory and Advocacy Group, comprised of members from every resident association in
FoSTRA, unanimously endorsed this decision to support the OEB decision.
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Sincerely,

%

Rick Green
Chair

Cc The Honourable Todd Smith, Minister of Energy Todd.Smithco@pc.ola.org
Dianne Saxe Councillor_Saxe@toronto.ca

Alejandra Bravo councillor _bravo@toronto.ca

Keith Brooks, Environmental Defense kbrooks@environmentaldefence.ca
Geoff Kettel/FONTRA gkettel@gmail.com

Cathie Macdonald/FoNTRA cathie.macdonald@sympatico.ca

David Donovan, Chief of Staff, david.donovan@ontario.ca

Palmer Lockridge, Deputy Chief of Staff, Palmer.Lockridge @ontario.ca
Devin Nicol, Director of Policy, Devin.Nicol@ontario.ca

Jason Fitzsimmons, Deputy Minister of Energy, jason.fitzsimmons@ontario.ca
Karen Moore, Assistant Deputy Minister, karen.moore@ontario.ca

Patrick Sackville, Chief of Staff to the Premier, Patrick.Sackville@ontario.ca
Kevin Lynch, Director of Policy, Kevin.Lynch@ontario.ca

Peter Tabuns, Energy Critic, tabunsp-gp@ndp.on.ca

Ted Hsu, Energy Critic, thsu.mpp.co@ola.org
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